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By J. Mac McClellan, Director of and CEO Rod Hightower said. "In 
Publications, EAA 747337 that time, we have not had a single 

EAA, AOPA Announce Plan To Ex- medical incapacitation accident. 

pand Driver's License Medical Op- The standard works." 

tion Our petition would enhance safety 
by requiring initial and recurrent 

Aeromedical awareness training training about health awareness 
would replace third class medical and medical self-certification for 
September 24, 2011 —EAA and any pilot choosing the driver's li-
AOPA jointly announced on Satur- cense standard," added AOPA 
day, September 24, at AOPA Sum- president Craig Fuller. 
mit that the associations would pe- AOPA and EAA plan to file the re-
tition the FAA for an exemption al- quest for exemption after the first 
lowing pilots who have completed of the year to allow time to fully de-
required aeromedical awareness velop a curriculum for the 
training to fly recreationally with a aeromedical awareness training. 
driver's license medical standard in Under the proposed exemption pi-
place of the FAA Third Class medi- lots holding recreational, private, 
cal certificate. commercial or airline transport pilot 
The request for exemption would certificates could opt to fly under 
allow pilots to fly airplanes of up to the same driver's license medical 
180 hp during daylight VFR carry- self-certification standards. 
ing no more than one passenger The goal of the training is to pro-
even though the airplane may have vide an equivalent level of safety 
up to four seats. as the Third Class medical by giv-
Though anumber of requests for ing pilots the information and tools 
exemption from the Third Class to make informed and safe deci-
medical requirement have been sions about their fitness to fly. 
made in the past this proposal dif-
fers markedly because pilots would 
be trained to understand medical 
issues that can affect safety of 
flight. 

"We have more than five years' ex-
perience now with the Sport Pilot 
certificate and the driver's license 
medical standard," EAA president 

For more information, visit the EAA 
website at: 

http://eaa.org/news/2011 /2011-09-
24_medical-mm.asp 
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CHAPTER OFFICER NOMINATIONS PAUL MCREYNOLDS HONORED 
By Jim Feighny, Nominating Committee Chairman 

I wanted to take this opportunity to update the member-
ship on the election process. 

The Chapter by laws layout the process as follows: 

"Nominating committee consisting of five Chapter mem-
bers shall be selected by the Board of Directors no less 
than 90 days prior to the annual membership meeting 
(November). The Committee shall select at least one can-
didate for each Principal Office to be filled at such meeting 
and shall present the slate of candidates to the members 
not less than thirty days prior to the meeting, either by mail 
or by including such slate in a publication mailed to the 
members" 

Your nominating committee is as follows: Jim Feighny 
(Chair), Dave Baker, Doug Apsey, John Latour, Ron 
O'Dea. 

The following positions are open for nominations: Presi-
dent, Vice President, and Secretary. 

The Chapter has many talented and more than qualified 
members for these positions and like any organization, 
we are looking for folks who are committed to the goals 
of the organization. As a reminder, the purposes of the 
chapter as defined in our charter are as follows: 

1. Promote aviation education 

2. Assist the community in education development for 
aviation. 

3. Introduce youth to aviation 

4. Establish an aviation oriented library 

5. Provide scholarships to summer camps 

6. Promote grass roots research /development 

7. Foster fellowship thru exchange of ideas 

8. Operate a local EAA Chapter 

If you are interested or want to discuss the positions, 
please call or a-mail any of the committee members. 

Jim 210.834.6906, Dave 210.688.3358, 

Doug 210.479.8593, John 830.612.2232, 

Ron 210.488.5088 

The future of the Chapter is very strong: We have a great 
meeting home, the hangar is paid off, we have new pro-
jects coming on line every year and our relationship with 
the public is building with every Young Eagle event and 
fly-in event. 

By Charlie Brame 

The former NASA building at Oshkosh has been re-
designated the Homebuilder's Headquarters Build-
ing. Inside, all former Oshkosh Grand Champion 
Award winners are memorialized with banners hang-
ing from the rafters - similar to the retired Spurs jer-
seys at the AT&T Center. Award winners from 1953 
through 2010 are displayed. Chapter 35 member 
Paul McReynolds -the 1987 Grand Champion - is 
among those honored. Below is a photo of Paul's 
banner. 

GRANQ CH.f1~~' N 
OUSTaM BU~L.~ ~P'~-~1~~) 

=~+e~rlt~ G i~a:~zi - M1~rtauF+rr2t ~• a YF~~..o ,~~es r 
N23R+Cy 

GRANC~ CHAMPIC7N ~USTC3M 
Bu~~.T ~KiT~ 

Paul McReynolds -Vans RV-4 
N3nPM 

Runway 35 OFFICIAL NEWSLETTER OF EAA CHAPTER 35 —SAN ANTONIO, TEXAS 



RUNW:-1Y 35 Volume 53 Issue 10 Page 3 

PRESIDENT'S COCKPIT YOUNG EAGLES EVENT 

By Dave Baker Photos by Nelson Amen 

The first three quarters of 2011 are history now---can you All, 
believe this? The chapter has had a very rewarding year so Please feel free to forward (and use as appropriate) the at-
farwith successful monthly meetings and programs arranged tached photos from the excellent effort on Saturday. 
by Jim Feighny. The Young Eagle rallies we have conducted 
this year have led to first flights for over 250 young folks. We Be safe, 

sent a candidate to Air Academy and he will give us a report Nelson Amen 
on his week there at our meeting this month. Jim Feighny will 
recap his trip to Air Venture and he will also present the cur-
rent slate of Officer candidates for the next two years to the 
membership. Nominations will also be accepted from the 
floor. The elections for these officer candidates will be held at 
our November meeting. 

The chapter hangar has received an exceptional donation of 
the English Wheel, donated by David Hedges. We need any-
one who knows how to use this equipment to contact Jim 
Feighny and lets set-up a date to give a demonstration on 
this to our members. 

Our last fly-in breakfast happened on Saturday, September 
10th and it was a fun time. We had about twenty aircraft 
show up and 75 or more people who ate those great pan-
cakes cooked by Jim Feighny, Charlie Brame, Ron O'Dea 
and me! A huge thanks goes to the backbones of this event, 
Gail Scheidt and Freda Jones for getting the supplies, pre-
paring the batter, juices and coffee. They also cooked up 
some cinnamon toast as well. Also, thanks to everyone who 
helped out that I did not mention. We had one couple who 
flew in from Conroe. Their daughter lives near Sea World so 
they took advantage of our flly-in to also visit their daughter. 

The chapter website is coming along very well, I believe. I 
added some pictures from the Pancake Breakfast to the 
Photo page. I am still looking for more chapter member's 
photos of your aircraft and / or projects to add to the website, 
so please send them to me at the a-mail address shown on 
the website. 

OK, all you "Chili Cooks", get your recipe out and dusted off 
because you will have a chance to be chosen this years Chili 
King at our annual chili cook-off in November. Last year we 
had about ten competitors and everyone got plenty to sample 
from. Let's make sure we repeat this fun time again this year. 

Gail Scheidt has been working on our Christmas Party dinner 
selection and she will have a report for our November news-
letter. 

Shirley & me, Lew &Nancy Mason are going to tour England, 
Scotland and Whales the last week of September through the 
first week of October with a group of Shirley's life long class-
mates. Lew and I are planning on visiting the RAF Museum 
just outside of London and any other air museums /airports 
we get the chance to visit. We are scheduled to return on the 
8th (our meeting night) so I hope we do not have any delays! 

m`d` 
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VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR B-29 VISIT BUILDERS ACADEMY UPDATE 

By Ron O'Dea 

EAA Chapter 35 Members —Volunteers, The 
B-29 "FiFi" and a B-24 are coming to Hondo! 
They will be here at the end of October. 

The "Tex Hill" Wing of the CAF is sponsoring 
the event and again Chapter 35 is asked to 
help out. Below is the outline of needs from 
Don Woodham of the times, dates and 
tasks. We need a lot of help and only have 
a short time to get this together. Please 
email or call me as soon as you know if you 
can help out. Thank you all for all you do, 
Ron O'Dea 

EAA Chapter 35 Membership Chairman-
r2av8r@yahoo.com 210-488-5088 

Ron, we will need as many Chapter 35 vol-
unteers as possible, We will need the follow-
ing positions filled working two shifts each 
day. The first shift will start at 8 a.m. and go 
to 1 p.m. The second shift will start at 12:00 
and go till 5 p.m. The hour overlap will allow 
the first shift person to give input on what the 
job requires if needed. We will aslo need to 
put something in the October News letter to 
alert our members. We will need volunteers 
(minimum numbers) for the following jobs. 
Parking 2 people per - 2 shifts total of 4 
people 

Tour Guides - 2 people per shift -Total of 4 
peopleGate Workers - 2 people pershift - To-
tal of 4 people 

Merchandise Assistants (PX Sales) 2 people 
per shift -Total of 4 people 

Safety Workers - 2 people per shift -Total of 
4 people 

Tear down and Set up 2 people per shift -
Total of 4 people 

Each volunteer will gE~t a B-29 tee shirt to 
wear at no charge. I would ask all chapter 
volunteers to wear their name tags as well. 

By Mike Lovelace 

Sept 17 was the latest meeting of the 
Builder's Academy working on the chapter's 
Dream Classic. 

Again, three students attended and a good 
time was had by all. The final fabric was 
glued on the final wing....a major milestone. 
Next will be ironing to shrink the fabric. The 
engine is looming as another major task. 

One of the highlights was an RC demonstra-
tion by Maarten Versteeg. We have not yet 
received any battle damage assessments! 

Thanks to the adults who gave their time and 
encouragement: Lew Mason, Maarten V., 
Bob Severance, Mike Landis, Louis Viggiano 
and possibly others who frequently drop by. 
As always...great thanks. Next meeting: 3rd 
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AIR ACADEMY LETTER OF APPRECIATION 
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SEPTEMBER BREAKFAST FLY-IN PHOTOS BY DAVID ARTIST BAKER 
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SEPTEMBER BREAKFAST FLY-IN PHOTOS BY DAVID ARTIST BAKER 
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CONTACTS LIST 

POSITION NAME PHONE EMAIL 

PRESIDENT DAVE BAKER 

VICE PRESIDENT JAMES FEIGHNY 

SECRETARY DENNIS SCHEIDT 

TREASURER DEE BRAME 

AT LARGE (B) BRAD DOPPELT 

AT LARGE (B) RON O'DEA 

AT LARGE (B) BRIAN GOODE 

PAST PRESIDENT (B) DAN CERNA 

PAST PRESIDENT (B) LEW MASON 

PAST PRESIDENT (B) JOHN LATOUR 

BOARD ADVISOR JOHN KILLIAN 

210.688.3358 iflyaerosport@sbcglobal.net 

210.834.6906 jfeighny@satx.rr.com 

210.862.4396 dcszr7s@att.net 

210.493.5512 deeb@satx.rr.com 

210.380.2025 brad_doppelt@yahoo.com 

210.488.5088 r2av8r@yahoo.com 

727.709.1159 ladybgoode@msn.com 

210.688.9345 dcerna@att.net 

210.688.9072 lewnan@sbcglobal.net 

830.612.2232 latourjohn@att.net 

830.438.9799 jmkillian1@gmail.com 

CHAIRPERSON NAME PHONE EMAIL 

AIR ACADEMY MAARTEN VERSTEEG 

YOUNG EAGLES BRAD DOPPELT 

BUILDER'S ACADEMY LEW MASON 

FACILITIES GAIL SCHEIDT 

GROUNDS NANCY MASON 

MEMBERSHIP RON O'DEA 

NEWSLETTER ED SEURER 

HANGAR DON WOODHAM 

WEBSITE DAVE BAKER 

TOOL CRIB DON WOODHAM 

PUBLIC AFFAIRS 

FLYING START BRAD DOPPELT 

COUNTRY STORE DANNY & ROXANNE BEAVERS 

FLIGHT ADVISORS MARK JULICHER 

RB 'DOC' HECKER 

TECHNICAL BRAD DOPPELT 

COUNSELORS JOHN KUHFAHL 

RB'DOC' HECKER 

MARK JULICHER 

210.256.8972 maarten.versteeg@sbcglobal.net 

210.380.2025 brad_doppelt@yahoo.com 

210.688.9072 lewnan@sbcglobal.net 

210.862.4396 gailps@att.net 

210.688.9072 lewnan@sbcglobal.net 

210.488.5088 r2av8r@yahoo.com 

210.885.1160 eaa35news@gmail.com 

210.382.9658 dhw_2@yahoo.com 

210.688.3358 iflyaerosport@sbcglobal.net 

210.382.9658 dhw_2@yahoo.com 

210.380.2025 brad_doppelt@yahoo.com 

830.931.9053 dbeavers@txun.net 

210.382.0840 mjulicher@earthlink.net 

210.391.1072 tcflyingdoc@yahoo.com 

210.380.2025 brad_doppelt@yahoo.com 

210.365.0120 johnkuhfahl@yahoo.com 

210.391.1072 tcflyingdoc@yahoo.com 

210.382.0840 mjulicher@earthlink.net 

Please Read This...Please note that, as always, in the past, present, or future, any communication issued by the Experimental Aircraft Association Chapter 35, regard-
less of form, format, and/or media used, which includes, but it not limited to this newsletter and audiolvideo recordings, any digital formats including any EAA Chapter 35 
website, is presented solely for the purpose of providing a clearinghouse of ideas, opinions, and personal accounts. Anyone using the aforementioned does so at their 
own risk. Therefore, no responsibility or liability is expressed or implied and you are without recourse to anyone. Any event announced and/or listed herein is done as a 
matter of information only and does not constitute approval, control, involvement, sponsorship or direction or any event local or otherwise. 
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CHAPTER CALENDAR 

TUNE 11 

18 

CHAPTER PICNIC 

YOUNG EAGLE FLYING 
Pilots and Gro~ind Crew needed 

BURGERSIDOGS/FIX'NGS @ 12:44 

9:44 Briefing 
14:44 Flying 

JULY 9 

25-31 

BREAKFAST FLY-IN 
AND 

GREY~IBALD EAGLE FLIGHTS 

EAA. Conventioi} 

EAA Club House 
8:44-11:44 

OSH 
AUGUST 13 AEROCOMFORT INTERIOR 

CO~dVERSIONS APJD UPDATES 
Jacob Puente 

5:34 DINNER 

6:34 MEETING 
SEPTEMBER 14 

17 

BREAKFAST FLY-IN EWENT 
Head Clef. Prep Cooks. Servers 

Needed 

YOUNG EAGLES 
Pilots and Gro~uid Grew i}eeded 

EAA Club House 
8:44-11:44 

9:44 Briefing 
14:44 Flying 

OCTOBER 8 FLOOR NOMINATION FOR 2412 
OFFICERS 

Air Academy Report 
By Kirkland Monagdem 

OSH Video 

5:34 DINNER 

6:34 MEETING 

NOVEMBER 12 CHILI COOKOFF 

ANNUAL ELECTIOfd OF OFFICERS 

DINfJER ~a  5:34 

DECEMBER 14 

1 ~ 

CHRISTMAS BANQUET 8 WHITE 
ELEPHANT GIFT EXCHANGE 

BSA Merit Badge Flying 

SOCIAL HOUR @ 6:44PM 

9:44 Briefing14:44 Flying14:44 Flying 
JANUARY 14 Program 

TBA 
BOD Meeting 

1444 
Lunch 12:44 

1:34 

Aviation Calendar of Events web sites 

Aero Vents http://AeroVents.com 

EAA http://www.eaa.org/calendar 

FIy-in calendar http://www.flyincalendar.com 

FIy-ins http://www.flyins.com 

ELECTRONIC EDITION 

This newsletter is also available online and in 
color. Please visit the following URL: 

http://www.eaa35.org/EN L/Oct_11 /Oct_11. pdf 
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WANTED AND FOR SALE FAA CONSIDERS GA USER FEE 

HANGERS FOR RENT "there are 3 to 4 open 
spaces available at this time---BUT--they won't 
stay open very long. If you desire to hangar at a 
great airport, call Dave Baker at 210-410-9235 
NOW! 

ACCEPTING BIDS: Rebuild/salvage project 
available One-of-a-kind single seat homebuilt 
damaged in off-field landing. High wing taildrag-
ger built in 1970. Fuselage: steel tube and fab-
ric. Wing: fabric covered 23012 airfoil (same as 
Taylorcraft) with wood spars and ribs. Engine: 
Lycoming 0-290G (GPU conversion), 125 HP, 
less than 100 hours on ECI Cermi-Nil cylinders. 
Slick mags, 210 since new. (830) 513-7831. 

FOR SALE: White "T" Hangar unit complete 
with cement floors, interior galvanized walls, ver-
tical bi-fold 
and a 40'w x 
apron. Call 
410-9235, 
210-688-

doors, electricity 
25d cement 
Dave Baker 210- 
Dennis Scheidt 
3210 or Mason 

Hunt 210-688-9260. Only one remaining! 

~~ ;:~: FOR SALE: Stolp .. .; ~~, 
Starduster Too 
SA300 Eng. Lyc 0320 
(160 hp), newly rebuilt, 
constant Speed 
Hartzell Prop, 30 gal 
fuel tank, new Ceconite 
fuselage cover, full fly-

ing surfaces rejuvenated. Asking $24,000. Call 
Dan Cerna (210) 688-9345 

FOR SALE: Two-Place Fisher Super Koala 
1700 cc VW Engine w/1.6 to 1 Belt Reduction. 
Dual Ignition and Electric Start. 3 Blade Ground 
Adjustable Ivoprop. 35 hrs TTSN. For color pic-
ture of airplane in Military paint, contact Norris 
Warner by e-mail at njwarner@hctc.net. Built by 
Ron Morton, DAR, formerly of Elm Creek Air-
park.Priced at $11,000 for quick sale. Contact 
Norris Warner at 210.363.1282 for further info. 

From EAA National, 

FAA Official Gives Glimpse of User Fee Push 

September 30, 2011 —FAA Deputy Administrator 
Michael Huerta may have given a glimpse on Thurs-

day of how the agency and the Obama Administra-

tion will promote the GA user fee concept in the com-
ing weeks. 

While outlining the NextGen system status during a 
speech to the NextGen Advisory Committee in 
Washington, D.C., Huerta also talked about the on-
going struggle for FAA funding. The agency is oper-
ating on its 22nd consecutive short-term reauthoriza-
tion, which will carry it through early 2012. The lack 
of a full FAA reauthorization bill has stymied numer-
ous efforts by the agency for infrastructure improve-
ments. 

"The FAA needs longer-term funding to better plan 
improvements that will help us to maintain our sys-
tem as the largest and safest aviation system in the 
world," Huerta said. 

He then talked about funding proposed in President 
Obama's American Jobs Act, including the $100 per-
flight surcharge, which would be a GA user fee for a 
substantial number of flights. The words indicated 
the position the administration and agency seem to 
be taking on the issue. 

"Approximately $11 billion in revenue would be gen-
erated over a 10-year period. Most general aviation 
aircraft are exempt from paying this user fee -more 
than 80 percent would not have to pay it," Huerta 
said. "While I understand there is opposition to this 
proposal, these are difficult times and the deficit is a 
serious problem. We are all being asked to do our 
part.,' 

EAA and other GA organizations have maintained 
that general aviation already pays its fair share 
through the aviation fuel tax, which is extremely effi-
cient to collect and was even proposed to increase in 
the FAA reauthorization bill to help pay for the 
NextGen system. That bill has yet to be passed by 
Congress. http://eaa.org/news/2011/2011-09-
30_userfees.asp 
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~P: (21 CJ) 397 -1072 
Fax: {830) 980-88b6 
Email: tcflyingelocC~yahoo.corn 

Thank Our Sponsors (and bring them some business!) 

TiEX--AIR 
D islnbutor of Aircr alt Parts. 

Paint and Accessories 

Clint Cook 
Branch Manager 

Office (210) 227-8333 
Toll Free (800) 451-7282 
Fax (210)227-8337 

TEX-AIR PARTS, INC. 
www.texair-com 
cook@texair.com 

135 Braniff Drive 
San Antonio, Texas 78216 

~°  The 
Pilot Shoppe 

(210) 524-9525 
(210} 524-9526 (Fax) 
1.800-205.9525 
(210) 367-3477 (Ce0) 

JANET SHIRES 
President 

600 Sandau Rd.. Suite 100 
San Antonio, TX 78216 

Mon-Fri 9AM-6PM /Sat 9AM-4PM 
pilotshop~aoi.com 

14nriuja,;~turcw 1-~(t~t 
~;.xr+rreu,ti~erions 

(vas)
t -~Ot?-2~5-lay 1 

inn. &.~ep~rlc l~St1 ~,; G~na,~a 

A~+~1 LTC~a 

J!'r73 i~~r[ 

{61~~~ 8~~1-
FAX (~C~3~ ~`~~-~~f~s 
ernati: irlfo~u~l~vi~nr a~cnnrrl 

32Bt1 25th Street S.~< 
P.O. Box 13t'~25 

Salem, CSR 9730-1~5 
"WIM1M1r: ua lav ian~rs. caan 

f?ichard B. Necker, D.O. 
Senirr Ia'~iiatiori Medical Examiner 

~. v~ cl ~7 t~ cxc~ v t~ 

A V I A T I O N 
2989{l Bu3ver~ie Lane"_; 

P.O. Bt3X 279,Hangar 38 `° 
B~~tverde,TX 78363°> 

9503 Middlax 
San Antonio, TX 78217 
Sales Hotline 800-324-2359 
Te1210-82C}-81 Di 
Fax 210-82CJ-8102 
www.eci.aero 

Jae Trampota 
Central Territory Manager 
Tel 210-820-8148 
E-mail (trampota@eci.aero 

Herne owooaxTs 
eSFKTURetl HY 6CI 

ECi is recognized rUr Chiali?y Manage~r¢nl Sysiem Regislrra?ian ?o iS~ 9pri!'<{x10 

?'ony Seurer 
Chvner 

(210) 656-3839 
-~cax(zzo) 6~~ 4ola 

Seurer 2~ect ti~ ics 
SL~IB - SB"Y"VZCc' - :RG'JZtQCti 

• 73eaCer v f L'ccnvn (Copier g ~'ax) >& " 
• 1'r%rtters 
. ?~CL~IP.Y S~Y£?C{GI-L'Y 
• :Uicl~ativn. 'units 
• ~.Gt~ZLI!CZtdF" 

Paul T. Torres 

4Sxg 11%alzern 
San. ~ntvniv, 3~exas ~BzzS 
Yorn~<?`'copiersafesnserviee.emtt 

Torres Aviationjervices 

~mai~ : paui2l 1282@yai~oo.com 

Wash 
W~X~~-~~ 

A ~ P M¢chanic 
~ oo lir inspections 

Annual inspections: No Sign Q{f 

General maintenance fr Repairs 

Sheet metal work 

Composite Work 

Phone H:210-673-2693 

~ :2 i o-859-4369 

Af! surface rran-stick cleaner 
i.eare, a ~ rtN Crtc~aw toatP , o: crtrf Ki^g ~u:.tan 

A~ah, A~.:, 4[ar:m~.. kY 

Wash Wax All 
Hgr 64E -San Geronomo Airpark 

~z~a)-~10-6063 
email: joe@killough.us 

Spiny On 
MFlpc U*yS 

INp ii+at 
eaeyl 
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The Official Newsletter of EAA 
Chapter 35, San Antonio, TX 

Ron O'Dea, Membership Chairman 
15464 FM 471 W., #14 
San Antonio, TX 78253 
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